






National Traffic Incident Management Coalition
Meeting Summary – February 21, 2007


Agenda (Attachment A)

List of Attendees (Attachment B)

Welcome and Overview of Agenda

John Corbin (Coalition Chairperson)

Chairman John Corbin called the meeting to order welcoming all NTIMC members and guests.  John emphasized that this meeting could be a critical step to continue progress towards a National Unified Goal for Traffic Incident Management.  Mr. Corbin highlighted other key activities on the agenda including updates from the Public Safety Advisory Group and Research Task Force, discussion of the MUTCD 6-I recommendations and the high visibility public safety vest standard.  John welcomed Jeff Paniati (FHWA Office of Operations) and Tony Furst (FHWA Office of Freight and Operations) to the meeting and offered them the opportunity to address the Coalition as an introduction to the National Unified Goal discussion topic.
Public Safety Advisory Group 
Jim Goerke (PSAG Chair)
PSAG Chair Jim Goerke provided an update on PSAG activities.  Mr. Goerke reported that the PSAG is wrapping up current activities and projects, and looking at the long-term strategic direction of the Advisory Group with input from ITS America and the FHWA.  Strategic planning involves solidifying the nature and purpose of the group, membership growth opportunities, and strengthening the administrative structure.  Jim expressed the PSAG’s interest in the National Unified Goal (NUG) and offered it as a source of common interest among both the PSAG and the NTIMC.  The PSAG will meet in Palm Springs, CA on June 6, 2007 in coordination with the next ITS America Annual Meeting and Exposition.
National Unified Goal
Jeff Paniati (FHWA)

Jeff Paniati, Associate Administrator for the FHWA Office of Operations, commended the Coalition on the significant progress made to date on development of the NUG.  Mr. Paniati emphasized that a culture change is taking place within the transportation community away from a build mentality towards better operating the current system to achieve gains in capacity.  Groups like the NTIMC and the PSAG provide a valuable resource to share this message with stakeholder audiences and field personnel.   Mr. Paniati sited four areas of emphasis, from the FHWA perspective:  1) to champion “move-it” laws (expanding our outreach efforts); 2) encouraging safe quick clearance policies; 3) Full time 24/7 service patrols (should consider this one of the basic transportation service provided to customers, on the same level as infrastructure development, pavement smoothness, etc…); 4) Increase the use of technology to assist with integration and coordination of traffic incident management response.  Mr. Paniati emphasized that he sees a window of opportunity to leverage strong support for improvements in traffic incident management over the next 18 months; encouraging the group to be aggressive in planning implementation activities for the NUG.

Karen Haas (Manifest Inc.)

Karen Haas (NTIMC Support Contractor) brought the group up to date in terms of NUG activities, describing the extensive development process, and associated activities.  The NUG Development Conference, held in November 2006, served as a key milestone in gathering valuable input from Coalition members and industry stakeholders on the strawman NUG.  Following the Conference task forces were convened to review, discuss, and integrate comments and recommendations generated during the Conference.  On February 20th a final in-person work session was held to finalize the draft NUG for NTIMC consideration. John Corbin reviewed the finalized draft NUG called for final input and comments from Coalition members.  

Discussion

· Staff for the website www.respondersafety.com has been tracking “struck-by” injuries and fatalities among traffic incident management responders.  Since April 2006 400 struck-by incidents have been documented.  As we move forward we need to remain cognizant of the safety impacts as well as congestion issues. (Austin)

·  The FHWA is interested in obtaining safety data related to traffic incident management; this will help us increase awareness of the issue and the need for resource allocation. (Paniati)
· Recognize an opportunity to engage the FHWA Office of Operations, Office of Safety, and the Office of Freight and Operations to create synergies related to traffic incident management amongst them. (Corbin)
· AASHTO has polled members and there is significant interest in updating the Traffic Incident Management Handbook.  Following final development of the NUG AASHTO is interested in pursuing a pooled fund study to facilitate updating the Handbook. (Briggs)

· There are potentially three versions of the NUG that could be developed; a high level vision statement, a version showing the 18 strategies, and a detailed version which includes explanations for each strategy area. (Austin)

· Suggested that in Strategy 2, NIMS Training be given more focus. (Brown) 

· Suggested clarification of the definition of information service providers.  Proposed that “telematics providers” be added to the explanation under strategy 18. (Pollock)

· Suggested that all acronyms be spelled out within NUG documents. (Briggs)

· A Motion was offered and seconded to vote to approve the 18 strategies and explanatory versions of the National Unified Goal (Austin, McGinnis).  Both versions were approved by majority vote; with FHWA and United States Fire Administration abstaining.  
· Gaining approval of the NUG moves the documents into ratification stage.  Each NTIMC member organization will be asked to ratify, endorse, and support NUG strategies. (Corbin)
Actions:

· Each NTIMC member representative should email Karen Haas within two weeks with an anticipated schedule and process for their organization to ratify the NUG.
· Coalition support will develop a NUG Vision statement for consideration and approval.

· Valerie Briggs will encourage outreach from AASHTO Senior Leadership to FHWA to facilitate synergies between FHWA offices related to the NUG.
National Unified Goal Implementation Planning

John Corbin / Karen Haas

John Corbin and Karen Haas initiated discussion of implementation of the NUG by NTIMC member organizations.  During the NUG development process Karen worked with each NTIMC member to identify key meetings, conferences, and resources from each member organization to help disseminate the NUG message and related documentation.  The outreach calendar developed for NUG implementation was distributed.   Ms. Haas recommended that through identified conferences and resources the NTIMC should deliver the NUG message to traffic incident management stakeholders.  There is also potential to begin development of a newsletter contact list that contains points of contact for appropriate staff in each NTIMC member organization.    Ms. Haas discussed the potential for various NUG implementation products such as outreach packets, push cards, brochures, talking points and PowerPoint presentation, and a webinar.  Coalition members agreed that aggressive product development and outreach is necessary to continue progress on NUG implementation.
Discussion

· The Fallen Firefighters Foundation meeting that takes place in California will be a good opportunity to help distribute the NUG and seek ratification. (Austin)

· Suggested we members provide updates and corrections to the NUG Outreach Calendar.  (Haas)
· Using the TIM Community of Practice to distribute NUG versions could help re-generate interest in the website. (Corbin)

· Suggested initiating a series of webinars, using NHI webconference capabilities will also facilitate implementation. (Briggs)

· The CARE Conference, taking place at the end of April could help outreach towards IACP audiences. (Sullivan)

· Potential for an XM Satellite Radio show to help with outreach and implementation. (Brewster)

· Envision near-term opportunities to engage strong interest on the industry side through existing groups like the NTIMC. (Corbin)

· Suggested discussion of developing best practices prior to the June NTIMC meeting. (Corbin)
Actions:

· Coalition support will initiate development of the NUG outreach packet.  Paul Sullivan, John Corbin, and Lisa Wetzel volunteered to help. 
· Coalition support will develop an e-newsletter related to NUG outreach and implementation. 

· Coalition support will convene a task force in mid-April 2007 to craft a tentative NUG Implementation Plan.  Volunteers include David Helman, John Corbin, Rebecca Brewster, Steve Austin, and Jim Goerke.
· Coalition support will schedule and begin development of a webinar for May 2007 to formally roll out the NUG to practitioners.

Research Task Force
SHRP-II

Rebecca Brewster (ATRI) reviewed recent activity related to the SHRP-II research program.  Ms. Brewster related that the Reliability Technical Coordinating Committee has convened expert panels to consider three research efforts under related to institutional architecture and data collection.  A meeting will be held in March to consider the project, with funding expected in 2008.

NCHRP 20-7

Kevin McGinnis (NAEMSD) reported that the NCHRP 20-7 Panel met in January 2007 to discuss project methodology.  Mike Zezeski, the Panel Chair, will offer comments collected during the January meeting to NCHRP staff project; further action is pending staff direction.

Roadway Worker Near-Miss Database

The Coalition reviewed a proposal for research to develop a Roadway Worker Near-Miss Database website, similar to the existing Firefighter Near-Miss Database website.  The Roadway Worker version of the website would provide a resource for traffic incident responders to discuss near-misses and potential solutions to improve responder safety.  The Coalition suggested that the proposal be associated as one aspect of the NTIMC Business Planning Effort.  Also mentioned was a potential linkage with the Firefighter near miss website, which could help leverage funding for both efforts.

Actions:

· Associate the Roadway Near-Miss Database proposal with future NTIMC Business Planning, retain this topic as an agenda item for June Coalition meeting.
NUG Vision Statement

Karen Haas
Karen Haas developed and presented a high level NUG Vision Statement for Coalition discussion and consideration.  Coalition members suggested revisions on the Vision statement and worked towards agreement.  Editing in real-time the vision statement was approved by all members present.

Actions:

· Coalition support will append the Vision Statement to the front of the NUG Strategies and Explanations version.

MUTCD 6-1

David Helman distributed recommended changes to the Manual for Uniform Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD) section 6-I proposed by the National Committee for Uniform Traffic Control Devices (NCUTCD).  Based on feedback gathered following the original recommendations to MUTCD section 6-I the National Committee revised its recommendation to specify only general areas where responding vehicles should be placed during response to a traffic incident, as opposed to specific vehicle placement.  

Discussion

· Concerns remain about potential liability issues, and a lack of thorough understanding of the impacts of identifying vehicle placement areas. (Austin)  

· Members proposed that the recommended revisions to the MUTCD be delayed until adequate research can be performed to understand fully the consequences.  

· Suggested that the NCHRP 20-7 project or the impending update of the TIM Handbook could provide resources to perform necessary research. (McGinnis)
· The Coalition decided to convene a group to more thoroughly consider this version of the NCUTCD recommendations, recognizing the need to involve members of the NCUTCD in the discussion.  

Actions:

· David Helman will revise the NCUTCD 6-I recommendations to an informational guide format and send to representatives at www.Respondersafety.com for potential posting online.
· Steve Austin will lead an effort to convene a group to more thoroughly examine the NCUTCD recommendations and offer suggestions for revision or next steps.
Conclusion

John Corbin praised the Coalition for its efforts to develop, revise, and approve the NUG over the past six months, as well as today.  John thanked Jeff Paniati and Tony Furst for their participation and support.  John offered a motion to adjourn the meeting, which was seconded, and approved.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:15 pm.
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